Southwest Region Governor’s Meeting

                          March 25, 2006

                                                            Fort Worth Texas     

The First Quarter Southwest Region Governor’s meeting of 2006 was called to order by Region Exec. Bernyce Molenda at the host hotel in Forth Worth, Texas. 

Introduction of Region Officers and Governors. Region Exec. Bernuce Molenda introduced herself; RCD, Joe Reese; RMD, Brenda Lackey; Treasurer, Cheryl Surdick; Secretary, Eileen Fox; Scholarship Director, Larry Kolb. 

Governors and Representatives Present:
  
Viola Meyers

Cowtown

Jon Bradford
      Tex Outlaws


Jeannie Ruston
OCCC

 
Cheryl Surdick      Tejas


Joe Reese

Centex


Bernyce Molenda  Tin Hall


JoAnn Powdrill
CCT    


Bob Pattillo
       San Jac


Dean Adler

Cen-Tex 
 
Tom More              Longhorn

Donna Snyder
             North Tx Vettes
Brenda Lackey       Tejas Vettes







Eileen Fox               Tejas Vettes

 Sun Cities, COAST, Mid Coast, Mid Tex,  CCOKC, Sooner, Corv. Own. Houston, and the Scholarship Director were not in attendance.  

Secretary Report.  

Motion is made to waive reading of the previous minutes and approve those minutes as recorded;  Passed.   

Treasurer Report.

 Cheryl Surdick presents the Treasury Report and has hard copies available.  We have a new record!!. This is the first time that all clubs have paid the membership dues by the first governor’s meeting. There was a brief discussion of the expenses. 

Cheryl reported on the status of the Scholarship Fund. Three clubs have contributed to the fund so far this year. OK City also said they would contribute. 

We had a small loss on the banquet.  Motion is made to accept the Treasurer Report as presented:  Passed.     

Regional Executive Report.   

Bernyce Molenda reported, that the board wants the standard rules to be cleaned up, on a national level. The Convention car this year is a 2006 yellow coupe.

If you are entering the newsletter contest your must submit by the end of May.  They will announce the winner at the Convention in Florida.  You can get the address on the NCCC web site. 

 June 15, 2006 is the deadline for the NCCC Scholarship applications. If you have questions, you can contact Lary Kolb. 

 Ecklers has a rebate program. The money goes to Nationals, and then Nationals sends it to the regions.

If you want a copy of the National governors minuets sent by e-mail let the National secretary know. 

 If there are any corrections to the 2006 directory, let Ted Molenda know.

Regional Competition Director Report.  

 Joe Reese reported on the national news.  The RCD’s are working on changes to the rulebook, any input, let Joe know. They may be changing the format so it will be easier to understand.

 Joe talked about changes to the different groups; if you need clarifications to what can be done to each group, contact Joe.

There is one club that is not in good standing, and may not be able to host an event this year. Berynce will send a letter to that club, and Joe Reese will inform nationals. They must attend 3 out of 5  National meetings or be represented by proxy at National meetings in order to stay in good standing.

Joe made two corrections, on the flyers for the fundraiser;  the flyer is due 5/26 not 7/15, and on flyer for Cowtown the flyer is due 6/2 and not 7/22.
 

Regional Membership Director Report. Brenda Lackey:  

There is FCOA apparel available now. Check Blue Bars and the Website and also membership applications are on the website.

There were 10,289 packets mailed out and 150-175 came back with incorrect addresses. You can go to the web site and make address corrections, or send them to Brenda, and she will get them turned in to the correct person.  If Rose Schmidt doesn’t receive correct addresses for these packets by March 15, she will be sending them out to the respective governors for distribution. Nationals may stop sending any overages from application checks although this is still up for discussion.   Please try and make sure the checks are for the correct amount. This saves time and money.

There will be one calendar and pin in each renewal and lifetime packet. If anyone wants more they can possibly order them later.

 
The last of the K&K insurance packets with the correct forms have been mailed out. The BLUE form is the new one for 2006. Please use it and the other forms in this packet and destroy all old forms. If you don’t have enough, you can order more. 

There is a new Parent waiver with new instructions. Please read carefully.

A Region Re-alignment is being considered, this could save Nationals money. The national treasurer is trying to streamline the processing of checks. Right now the clubs send the checks to Brenda and she sends them to the VP of membership and they send them to the treasurer. Now it may be the club sends them to Brenda and she sends the applications and a copy of the check to the VP of membership and the check directly to the treasurer. This also would comply with the auditors. For a copy of the complete minutes from the Regional Membership meeting, see Brenda Lackey.

Regional Scholarship Report   Larry Kolb could not attend.     

OLD BUSINESS: There was not any old business reported.

NEW BUSINESS.   

The Governors meetings will be:

June 10.2006 at the Tejas / Tin Hall Toys event

September 23,2006 at the CCO OK City event

Oct 28, 2006 at the San Jac event.

The last time the By Laws were checked was in 2000 or 2002. Joe Reese will look at the Competion section and Ted and Bernyce Molenda will look at the rest. To make sure they line up with Nationals. 

It was determined that we need to have an audit of the treasury conducted. Bernyce will check with her son to see if he wants to do the audit.

Ron Ruston will be the director of Convention 2008 and Dale Acker will be the Co-director. No hotel has  been decided on yet, but they have narrowed it down to two.

A lot signed up to help and some signed up to be a chairperson. Ron has the job descriptions and can send it out. So please try and sign up. We need lots of chairmen and workers. We need to have a steering committee meeting every time we have a National meeting. Ron is thinking that we should have that meeting on the Friday night before our Regional meeting around 8PM. We will do one and see how it goes. The first one will be June 9,2006

There will be a Logo for the Convention contest. You need to e-mail it Ron Ruston by June 1, 2006 and he will bring it to the June 10, 2006 meeting.  The committee will then narrow it down to a few and then present it to the clubs to choose.

Once a Logo has been chosen, Doug McMahon will work on handling all the related items that will use the Logo.

The Region will reimburse the Director and Co-Director for expenses. After we are approved to do the convention, the Convention committee will advance the money, and the region will be reimbursed.  Once we start receiving convention money, National will be paid back.

Announcements:

Tom Moore noted that you should be careful about putting copyright material on your website because they may try to charge you for using the material.

Motion is made to adjourn, seconded and approved. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Eileen Fox    

